
     
                                                                                                                                      AUGUST 2016 

 

www.eatonia.ca  
 

1 

EATONIA  
NEWS BULLETIN 

Published by the TOWN OF EATONIA 

Rates: 
Regular Classifieds (5-6 Lines)   

Paid in advance RATE $11 OTHERWISE $19 

Boxed classified ads $19 

1/8 Page  $17 
¼ Page  $33 
½ Page  $52 
Full Page $95 

Non-Profit Organizations 
¼ Page  $18 
½ Page  $25 
Full Page $46 

 
 

GST is not included in above pricing. 
 

Ph:  967-2251   Fax:  967-2267 
Email:  newsletter.eatonia@sasktel.net 

Anonymous items will not be published. 

Microsoft Word Required 

 
 

The Town Office, Town Crew, 
and Nuisance Grounds 

will be closed 
Monday, August 1st  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
Watering Hours 

 

Even numbered houses can water on even calendar days  
Odd numbered houses can water on odd calendar days. 

 
You can water mornings and evenings from  

7:00 – 10:00 on your assigned day. 
 

Please note that watering hours are effective 
throughout the calendar year.   

 
 

 
 

Nuisance Ground Hours 
 

Monday, Wednesday, Friday 1:00 pm – 6:00 pm 
Tuesday, Thursday, Saturday 9:00 am – 12:00 pm 

 

Closed Monday, August 1st   
 

Closed Sundays & Stat Holidays 
 
 

 

Taxes 
 

From July – December, 2016 a 1% penalty per 
month will be charged on all current taxes still 

outstanding. In January, 2017 a 10% penalty will 
be charged on all outstanding taxes. 

 
 

Friendly Reminder…. 
 

Remember to dispose of your grass clippings 
appropriately. Do not dump them on others 

and/or public property, or on the streets.  
 

Thank you! 
 

**Deadline for 

submissions is the 

22nd of each** month. 

Please provide 

payment with your 

ad. 

 

mailto:newsletter.eatonia@sasktel.net
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STUECK PHARMACY 
LEADER  
967-2511 

DELIVERY TO EATONIA 
MONDAY – FRIDAY  

EXCLUDING HOLIDAYS 
 
 
 
 

 

Eatonia Phone Directory 
 

The Eatonia Band Association is once 

again updating the Eatonia phone 

directory. Since the last time it was 

updated, people have discontinued 

their land lines. If you would like your 

cell phone listed on the phone 

directory instead of your land line, 

please contact Cheryl Bailey at  

306-967-2846 or email 

jcbailey@sasktel.net before  

August 31, 2016. 

 
 
 

On behalf of the  

EATONIA MINOR HOCKEY,  
we would like to thank the following 

people for making the  
Eatonia Oasis Big Ball Bash  

a success:  

 
A HUGE thank you to the Eatonia Wheat Kings 

Hockey/Baseball Team! The tournament couldn`t 
have happened without their help – thanks!!  

 

For Tender: 
 

Two Water Distillers: 
24 D10 
24 D25 

 

For viewing, please contact Cora at  
306-967-2447. 

 

Submit tenders by August 10, 2016 to: 
Eatonia Oasis Living 

Box 217 
Eatonia, SK S0L 0Y0 

 

(Highest or any tender not necessarily accepted.) 

 

Jennifer Bews 
Hoffman Land & Cattle 
Bredy`s Country Store 

Town of Eatonia 
Eatonia Rec Board 

Cora Knuttila 
Bob & Debbie Adams 

Eatonia Tavern 
Somerville Farms (2014) Ltd. 

Amanda Longmuir 
Eatonia Lions Club 

Eatonia Minor Hockey Parents 
 
 
 

mailto:jcbailey@sasktel.net
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-Swimmers must shower before entering the pool 
-No swimmers infected with a communicable disease or 
having open sores shall enter the pool 
-Do not use the pool in place of toilet facilities 
-No glass containers 
-Food or Drink in designated areas only 
-No running 
-No street shoes on deck 
-No Boisterous play this includes jumping on others 
-No pushing or horseplay or splashing 
-No climbing over the railings 
-No climbing on the rock 
-No jumping off the edge onto mats 
-No jumping off the edge to dunk the basketball 
-No hanging on the basketball hoop 
-No hanging or sitting on the divider rope 
-No standing on the mats 
-No chicken fights/horseplay 
-No foul language 
-A guardian at least 12 years of age must accompany 
preschoolers 
-Regular diapers are not allowed in the pool: reusable 
or disposable swim diapers must be used. 
-One person at a time on the diving board 
-Do not perform ``stunts`` on the diving board such as 
front or back flips 
-Must perform a ``test`` to be able to swim in the deep 
end 
-Children may go in deep end with a PFD and with an 
adult accompanying them 
-No lending out spare goggles (pink eye) 
-Borrowing PFD`s (Have them give something of value 
in exchange, ex.  Keys) 
-Must have permission to take toys out of the 
backroom  

August Rec News 
 

Swimming Pool  
 

It has been a busy month at the pool with a lot of the 

lifeguards getting their NLS and with swim lessons. 

With this training fresh in their minds, the lifeguards 

would like to take the time to go over our pool rules 

and the disciplinary actions that will occur if these 

rules are not followed. Please remember that these 

rules are put in place to maintain the safety of 

everyone in the pool.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

If these rules are not being followed the lifeguard will 

ask the swimming patron to please stop the action. If 

the patron does not listen to the lifeguard they will be 

asked to leave the pool for the remainder of the day. If 

the patron returns and does not abide by the rules 

again, they will be asked to leave for a week. If the 

patron commits a third offence and continues to 

misbehave, they will be asked to leave the pool and 

not return for the rest of the 2016 pool season. All of 

this will be recorded.  

 

We are getting quite a collection in the Lost & Found 

at the pool again, so please check the Lost & Found at 

the pool office and don`t forget your belongings when 

you leave. 

 

We would like to give a huge thank you to our 

lifeguards/instructors. Lifeguarding is a huge 

responsibility and they invest a lot of time and money 

into their training. Without the lifeguards we couldn`t 

open the pool. They become much more than just 

lifeguards at the pool so please let them know how 

much you appreciate what they do!  

 

The pool will be closed the evening of 

August 1st – 4th 

 

Late Night Swim will be August 12 from  

9:00pm – 11pm. Please watch for more 

information regarding the details!! 

 

Public Swimming 

Everyday 1pm – 5pm & 7pm – 9pm 

 

Aqua Size 

Monday, Wednesday, Friday 

8am – 8:45am 

 

Aqua Fit starting August 4 – 30 

Tuesday, Thursday 

8am – 8:45am 

 

Lane Swim 

Monday-Friday 

6pm – 7pm 
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MARK YOU CALENDARS: THE 
EATONIA MINOR HOCKEY 
ANNUAL FALL MEETING & 
REGISTRATION WILL BE:  

 

SEPTEMBER 6TH AT 7:00 PM 
AT THE ARENA 

There is still room in swim lesson sets 

4th Set: August 8 – 12 

5th Set: August 15 – 19 

6th Set: August 22 – 26 
 

The Eatonia Swimming Pool is excited to announce 

that Cindy Rodgers will be doing exercises in the pool 

on Tuesday and Thursday morning starting August 4th 

until August 30th. Please bring a water bottle, an old 

pair of running shoes and remember to wear a sports 

bra. There will be a waiver to sign. Drop in is $10.00 

or a pass can be purchased for $65.00.  
 

Check out the Town of Eatonia website 

www.eatonia.ca, the Eatonia Newsletter, the Eatonia 

and District facebook page and watch for posters to 

stay informed! 

 

Reminder: If you missed the spring registration you 

need to register at the meeting on September 6th. If you 

signed up at the spring meeting for hockey or skating 

program please confirm that you are still interested at 

eatoniarec@sasktel.net or 306-460-7130. 

 
The Eatonia & District Recreation Board is 

currently looking for new members. If you are 

interested in joining the board please submit a 

written statement to the board by  

August 25, 2016. 

 

Eatonia & District Recreation Board 

Box 405 

Eatonia, SK S0L 0Y0 

Email: eatoniarec@sasktel.net 

A big thank you to Leo at the  

Co-op Hardware Store 

For the use of the barbeque and providing the 

propane for the food booth at the Big Ball bash.  
 

Thank you to everyone who worked at the Big 

Ball Bash Food booth through the wind and rain. 

Thank you to the Minor Hockey parents, players 

and those who helped out just because. As well to 

the members of the Lions Club who took over the 

barbeque for the dance, you are all greatly 

appreciated.  

 

Recreation Director 
 

The Eatonia and District Recreation Board is now 
accepting applications for the position of  

Recreation Director. 
 

Duties will include: 
Advisor to the board, programming, supervise 

facilities and staff, co-ordinate community programs, 
administration, public relations. Community 
population served is approximately 1,200. 

 

Deadline for applications: 
Aug. 5th, 2016 or until suitable candidate is found.  

 
Send resume to: 

Eatonia & District Recreation Board 
Box 405 

Eatonia, SK S0L 0Y0 
Or Email: eatoniarec@sasktel.net 

 
For more information contact: 306-460-7130 

The Eatonia & District Recreation Board 
Would like to thank 

 

Matthew Hoffman 
 

For his time served on the board as a member 
and as president. 

http://www.eatonia.ca/
mailto:eatoniarec@sasktel.net
mailto:eatoniarec@sasktel.net
mailto:eatoniarec@sasktel.net
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100 1st Ave W Leader, SK 
Monday to Friday 8:30-5:30 

Saturday 10:00-3:00 
Excluding Holidays 

 

(306) 628-4000 
Toll Free 844-494-0004 

Leah Butt & Alison Deux, pharmacists/owners 
 

FREE Daily Delivery to Eatonia 
Watch our Facebook page for Specials and New 

Products  
 

 
 

The Eatonia Housing Authority 
 

Is requesting applications for the position of 
manager. 

Work at home on your own time. 
To commence September 1, 2016. 

 

Send resume to the 
Eatonia Housing Authority 

Box 265 
Eatonia, SK S0L 0Y0 

 
Deadline August 22, 2016 

 
For more information contact: 

Darlene Olson 967-2582 
Or 

Sandy Guidinger 967-2725 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Eatonia Skating Club  

is accepting registrations for the 

2016/2017 season! 

In order to secure a coach, 

registrations need to be handed in 

BEFORE October 1, 2016. 
 

To register or for more info contact: 

eatoniaskatingclub@gmail.com  

OR Kristina Lothammer (460-8418)  

OR Lindsay Larock (460-4407) 
 
 

  
 

We would like to thank everyone who 
came to our 60th Anniversary tea and 
supper, for the cards and flowers and 
messages received on Facebook. Thank 
you to Shirley for the music and Mary 
Anne for singing the song, God Will 

Take Care of You. My mom chose this 
song to be sung at our wedding 60 years 

ago. God has taken care of us for 60 
years. 

 

Doug & Doreen Bennett 

x-apple-data-detectors://embedded-result/137
mailto:eatoniaskatingclub@gmail.com
tel:460-8418
tel:460-4407
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Eatonia Oasis Living News—July 2016 
 

Another month has flown by and the summer is half gone! We have been enjoying the warm weather,   
watching the flowers bloom and the garden grow! We have enjoyed some produce from the garden 
already, and can’t wait for more.  Thank you to all who are sharing their garden vegetables with us as well!  
Nothing beats fresh veggies!  We have had Ice Cream Sundaes, but the rain kept us inside on that day.  
Hopefully, we are done with the rain for a while! 
 

We currently have 22 residents staying at E.O.L.   John and Gabriella Hudec have moved here from Fox 
Valley.  John’s sister and brother in law, Cecilia and John Selinger, lived in Eatonia many years ago.  Small 
world!  Welcome to Eatonia Oasis Living, John and Gabriella! 
 

The residents continue to participate in Morning Exercises.  Thank you to Betty Lou Klein for leading Chair 
Yoga on Mondays and Fridays while Janice is away, and thank you to Hilda Schiedt and Phyllis Schweigert 
for joining us.  It’s always nice to see you.   Some of the residents have enjoyed the company of the E.L.M. 
Club.  The number of members in their club is dwindling, so they have decided to come to E.O.L. and play 
cards with us.  Thank you for doing that!  Marie Smith was here again, organizing a Craft Session.  We sure 
enjoy your company and all your creative ideas, Marie!  Thank you for making time for us. 
 

Our weekly Bingo games are still very well attended.  We were joined by Danielle Wolbaum, Candy 
Ashford and Ariel Donald at one of our sessions.  Thank you for coming and helping out.  We have a new 
Bowling Game that was purchased with donation money from the Eatonia Health Care Auxiliary.  It is a lot 
of fun, but definitely need a helper for it!  We were also able to purchase new Shuffleboard rocks and salt 
with the donation.  As soon as we get the board cleaned up, we will start up with that again.   Balloon 
Badminton was played a couple of times this month.  We set up a net, and even got two balloons going at 
once.  We all enjoyed lots of laughs over that!  If anyone would like to volunteer their time to assist with 
activities such as these, help serve snack or just visit with the residents, please call Vicki or Cora at  
967-2447.  
 

We must thank the ladies and gentlemen who provide our weekly Church services.  Fulfilling the residents’ 
spiritual needs is an essential part of their care.  Although attendance may seem low at times, the service 
is very important to the ones who do come!  Thank you to all of you!   
 

Our monthly birthday party was held on July 18h.   Happy Birthday to Harvey White and Lennie Bews!  
Thank you to Joyce and Herb Frank who hosted the party, and thank you to Carol Peters, Florence Palmer 
and Bill Wardill for leading a Sing Song.  There were lots of visitors here to help celebrate!  It was a 
wonderful afternoon. 
 

Last, but certainly not least, our sincere gratitude goes out to all of you who have made a donation of any 
kind to our facility.  We appreciate it very much!! 

 
 

ENJOY THE REST OF THE SUMMER!! 
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